Town of Schroeppel
69 County Route 57A
Phoenix, NY 13135

JoAnn Nazarian (315) 564-6037 FAX (315) 564-7379 Darlene Owens
Supervisor Town Clerk
May ? , 2024

Re:  Town of Schroeppel — Bankrupt Road Water District

Dear Property Owner:

As you may have noticed, construction of the Bankrupt Road Water District is progressing
nicely. Construction is expected to be complete by late summer/early fall 2024.

With that being said, the Town and Town Engineers are getting a number of calls and questions
regarding connection to the new water system.

Please DO NOT connect to the new water system until you receive correspondence from the
Town and/or Town Engineers indicating approval to do so. There is disinfection and testing that
needs to be completed and approval given by the New York State Department of Health
(NYSDOH) before the system can be put online and made available to the public.

Once NYSDOH approval is obtained, the Town Engineers will send correspondence to all
involved property owners indicating the approval to connect. That correspondence will include
all information regarding connections, including required service material type, and contacts to
have your service installation inspected and to obtain your water meter.

Until that time, please refrain from connecting.

Sincerely,

27/?)7/’?,/34?97 Wa«r\_;

JoAnn Nazarian
Town Supervisor



